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Our ref: HMS ID 624 

Ms Rita Hatem 
Planner 
Department of Planning, Industry and Environment 
GPO BOX 404 
PARRAMATTA NSW 2124 

By email: Rita.Hatem@planning.nsw.gov.au 

Dear Ms Hatem 

Notice of Exhibition of application for Sydney Metro West - Modification 2 Clyde stabling 
and maintenance facility (SSI-10038-Mod-2) 

Thank you for your referral dated 8 December 2021 inviting comments from the Heritage 
Council of NSW on the above State Significant Infrastructure (SSI) proposal. 

The proposed modification involves: 
 Construct the land formation for the stabling and maintenance facility
 Construction structures over A’Beckett’s Creek and Duck Creek, including creek

realignment works
 Excavate the Rosehill services facility
 Excavate and construct the Rosehill dive structure and tunnel portal.

The modified SSI does not directly affect any items listed on the State Heritage Register (SHR). 
There are a number of locally listed items that may be affected.  

The following reports were considered in our assessment: 
- Appendix A: updated project description 
- Appendix B: Revised mitigation measures 

As delegate of the Heritage Council of NSW, I note that the modified proposal does not appear 
to impact historical archeological relics or resources or items of State significance, although 
additional impacts to locally listed items are proposed as part of the modification.  

As the works will impact two local heritage items, one of which is listed on the s.170 heritage 
and conservation register of a state government agency and another is identified as a 
‘potential’ heritage item, liaison with the local Council and State Government Agency is 
recommended.  

It is noted that the assessment of the ‘potential’ heritage item should be conducted as 
previously advised at EIS stage prior to any works commencing, with confirmation of 
significance values, if any to guide management. Advice should be sought from the relevant 
state government agency to address s.170 requirements under the Heritage Act 1977 about 
the demolition of the item.  



 

No changes to the current conditions of consent, to manage any additional heritage impacts 
to significant historical archaeology or SHR listed items are recommended as a result of the 
proposed modification.  
 
If you have any questions, please contact Felicity Barry Senior Historical Archaeologist, at 
Heritage NSW at 02 9995 6914 or at Felicity.Barry@environment.nsw.gov.au. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 

 
Rochelle Johnston 
A/ Director Heritage Strategy & Policy 
Heritage NSW 
Department of Premier & Cabinet 
As Delegate of the Heritage Council of NSW 
 
10 December 2021 


